
 

     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
      Committee of the Whole Agenda Communication 

 

 

 

Meeting Date:  11-9-2020 

 

Prepared By:  Kevin Schone- Public Works Director 

 

Agenda Item:  F250 4X4 Purchase Consideration 

 

Explanation: This year’s budget allows for the purchase of a F250 4X4 pickup to be used by the 

wastewater treatment plant. Staff sought prices through the State of Illinois’ Joint Purchasing Program, 

however the bid has been protested and it is not known when the protest will be resolved. Because of 

this, local vendors were contacted for pricing on the F250 purchase. Below is the result of staff’s 

efforts. 

 

Uftring          $28,170 (Trade = $600) 

 

Velde            $28,436 (Trade = $2000) 

 

Mangold       $29,006 (Trade = $800) 

 

Fiscal Impact: The FY 20/21 budget has $24,000 budgeted for the purchase of this truck. 

 

Recommendation/ 

Committee Discussion Summary: As you can see from the prices submitted above all three vendors 

came in above the budget. During the budget process staff made assumption for the trade of the 2010 

Crown Victoria based on previous trade amounts, unfortunately the trade amounts were less than 

expected. All vendors used Government pricing on their offer. 

Uftring of E. Peoria Il. is the lowest quote at $28,170 however Velde included a $900 Power 

Equipment Group in its pricing? This was not asked for and previously ordered pickups do not have 

these options. 

The MERF account has sufficient funds to cover the overage on the quoted pricing, as such staff would 

recommend moving forward with the purchase of this truck. 

 

Action Requested:  Direction to bring forward to the City Council meeting of November 16th. 

 



 
 



 
 

 



 


